
Team, 

I’ve spent a good part of this week preparing for SoutheastCon in Charlotte. I will be 
presenting on Section Vitality & Succession Planning, Section Vitality & The Elections 
Process, and Why You Should Join the MOVEment. I hope to see many of you at my 
presentations. 

Last weekend I was in New Orleans with Director Grigorian for the MGA Mini-Series as 
part of my service on the MGA GUOS Committee, and the vTools committee. I’m still 
serving on the IEEE Governance Committee, and as part of my work on the Governance 
Committee, I’m leading a working group to review both the Organizational Unit 
Alignment Committee (OUAC) & Strategy and Alignment Committee (SAC). Starting this 
year, I’m serving on the IEEE Conference Committee Nominations and Appointments 
Committee, and the MGA Governance Ad Hoc Committee where our goals are to make 
IEEE volunteers’ (like you!) lives easier, improve visibility across units, improve 
continuity of leadership, and improve both communication and alignment across units. 

I look forward to seeing you at SoutheastCon and I wish you safe travels. 

As always, I thank you for all you do for IEEE! 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Theresa Brunasso  
IEEE R3 Past Director 


